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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
2019 PAGE & BLACKMORE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

in association with TOP OF THE SOUTH BRANCH, NZSA 

This prestigious national short story competition is now jointly sponsored by Nelson’s Page & Blackmore Booksellers and the Top of the South Branch of New Zealand Society of Authors (NZSA), with prizes awarded half as book vouchers and half as cash. The competition is open for entries between 1st January and 1st April 2019. 

Writers may submit multiple entries to the competition, provided an entry fee of $20 is paid for each story. All stories will be given feedback, with the judge providing a written assessment of the ten short-listed stories. The top three entries receive prizes to the following value: First, $500; Second, $300; Third, $200. All short-listed writers receive certificates recognising their achievement. The word limit is 1500 words. Submissions may be made either by email or by post.

The judge this year is Alan Carter, an award-winning crime author whose Cato Kwong series – Prime Cut, Getting Warmer, Bad Seed and Heaven Sent – has been published in the UK, France, Germany and Spain. Prime Cut won the Ned Kelly Award for Best First Fiction in 2011. His first novel set in New Zealand, Marlborough Man, won the 2018 Ngaio Marsh Award for Best Crime Novel and was shortlisted for the Ned Kelly Award for Best Crime Novel 2018. Alan is published by Fremantle Press.

The results of the competition will be announced at the 2019 Top of the South branch AGM, which will take place on Saturday 11 May, 2pm, at the Hearing House, Trafalgar Square, Nelson. The ten short-listed stories will be included in an anthology to be published in late 2019. All contributors receive a free copy of the book.

The full conditions of entry and an entry form for the 2019 Short Story Competition are attached to this newsletter. They can also be downloaded from http://www.topwriters.co.nz/page-blackmore-short-story-competition.html. Please share this information with anyone you know who may be interested.
READ WINNING COMPETITION STORIES IN HORIZONS 3 
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If you are planning to enter the 2019 short story competition, you may be interested in reading some of the stories that were placed in previous years. Horizons 3 contains the winning and short-listed short stories from the 2016 and 2017 Page & Blackmore competitions, plus the poems that were displayed in the windows of Nelson Provincial Museum and Page & Blackmore. The anthology includes a wonderful mix of work from talented local and national writers. 

Horizons 3 costs $20 plus $3.60 p&p. To order, go to 

http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html
NEW POETRY COLLECTION FROM LAURA SOLOMON

Laura Solomon’s collection Awakening: poems is now out.
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‘One of the purposes of poetry is to make inner thought visible; the things which were previously invisible (or unknown) that can only be revealed through poetic speculation. Laura Solomon’s work makes no claim that poetry is “truth”, while yet accessing its potential to grasp the slippery nature of reality.’ Andrew S. Guthrie, author of the poetry collection, Alphabet (Proverse 2015), Proverse Prize finalist, 2013.

‘Laura Solomon’s poetry holds a fascinating sharp edge, and much wry humour, quite a few surprises. The famous, infamous, and notorious feature here, at times they're chatty, or offering insights we'd never know quite this way otherwise, then they're tender or mysterious too. Free verse with a revealing aspect. Language adeptly chosen, original, simple, occasionally about some messy events but written clean like a new, sharp knife.’ Raewyn Alexander, Prize-winner Miles Hughes Achievement Award 2014 – for Innovation, Perseverance, and Effective Involvement in Independent Publishing. 

Awakening is available from: https://www.amazon.co.uk/Awakening-Poems-Laura-Solomon/dp/1949180360/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1544150663&sr=8-1&keywords=awakening+laura+solomon
 BOOK STALLS AT LOCAL MARKETS – SALES OPPORTUNITY

Expressions of interest are invited from independently published authors who would be willing to share the cost of sales stalls at local markets. 

This initiative is being lead by Tasman author Mike Waring (writing as Geoffrey Waring) who says: ‘I envisage the stalls being crewed by those local writers (say three or more on the day) who wish to meet the public, talk about their books ... and sell them. The idea is to personalise the sales process, but not to act as a sales outlet for absent or out of town writers. Local writers would each bring and sell their own books. Think of the stall as a pop-up book shop! Stall expenses would be split evenly between participants at each fair. Naturally the more writers able to attend a given day, the more cost efficient. If there are a few people who want to try this method of publicity/sales, I will make the arrangements needed.’

Upcoming possible events are: Richmond Market Day, 28 December; Lions Club Summer Fair at Tahunanui, 1 January; Riwaka Market Day, 2 January; Sarau Festival, 3 February.

Stalls typically cost between $50 and $80. The more writers who are involved, the cheaper it will be for each individual. This is a great opportunity to meet potential readers, promote your writing and sell some books. Anyone who is interested in taking up this opportunity should contact Mike Waring at deerwaring@slingshot.co.nz
AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL – WRITE FOR RIGHTS

Amnesty International is holding its Write for Rights afternoon on Saturday 15 December, 2.30 – 5 pm at Room S106, NMIT, Nelson. There will be letters and cards to send to prisoners of conscience, shared food, and a silent auction of donated books. For more information contact Karen on 03-548 6241.

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting will be on Sunday 16 December. There will be no meetings in January, so the first one in 2019 will be in February. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, usually in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The final meeting for the year is on Tuesday 18 December at noon. This will be held at Twelve Trees Vineyard Restaurant at Allan Scott Wines, 229 Jacksons Road, Raupara, 7273. Jacksons Road can be accessed on the south side of Raupara Road, or the North side of State Highway 6, just before you get to Woodbourne.  Twelve Trees is halfway down Jacksons Road on the west side. They will allocate space for up to 15 people on the mezzanine. The topic for the writing exercise is 300 words of humorous prose or poetry after the style of Pam Ayres, the Topp Twins, or your favourite.
 
There will be no meeting in January. Next year on Tuesday 19 February 2019 at noon they will return to the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. A topic and reminder will be sent out in January.
 
For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629.

FOUNDERS SUMMER READS BOOK FAIR

Founders Heritage Park is holding a mini Summer Reads Book Fair in the Windmill at 87 Atawhai Drive, Nelson. There is a great selection of fiction and magazines to take on holiday, with new books being added daily. The fair runs until Sunday 13 January. The Windmill is open daily from 10 am to 4.30 pm. Free entry.

FREE MONEY FROM SBS BANK!

SBS, the bank which Top of the South branch NZSA uses, is repeating its wonderful referral offer. If someone new to SBS opens an account with them and mentions us, they will get a free $50 and so will the branch. Just tell SBS that you were referred by NZ Society of Authors Top of the South. There are branches in Nelson and Blenheim, or find out more from the website www.sbsbank.co.nz/get50. The offer expires on 31 January 2019, so be quick!

SUBMISSIONS INVITED FROM TOP OF THE SOUTH WRITERS
Writers of Picton invite writers from across the Top of the South to submit original creative non- fiction up to 3000 words and /or poems up to 50 lines for a proposed anthology.

Submissions might be serious, quirky, humorous or prophetic, but on the theme ‘In an Ideal World . . .’ They should be sent in electronic format as an email attachment, together with contact details by 31 January 2019 to 
petergoodhope@gmail.com. Authors retain copyright of their work. Submissions will be subject to editing and proofreading in consultation with the author. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for December is Christmas in Motupiko by Stan Johnson.
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 appear in Horizons 3, which is available for purchase here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
